
Observance of Road safety week – “Swachhata Pakhwada” 

 

" You Can't Get Home Unless You Are Safe" 

 

The ministry of Road Transport and Highways had organised Road Safety week 

from 11th to 17th January 2023 in order to create awareness among general 

public to improve the safety on road and to give an opportunity to each human 

being to contribute to the cause of road safety.  

On the occasion of Road Safety week the students of class 6E and F of St. 

Montfort School, Bhopal, conducted an impressive and informative assembly 

making each one aware of the traffic rules which need to be followed by the 

pedestrians as well as the vehicle riders, drivers, pillion riders etc. The message 

of the importance of road safety was rightly imparted by these students. 

Through an enactment the students very effectively compared what people 

usually do on road and how people should actually act or behave while driving. 

The principal, Rev. Brother Monachan also advised each member of the staff 

and the students to abide by  the traffic rules to keep each one safe moving on 

the roads. The assembly concluded by a pledge taken by everyone to follow 

the Road Safety rules.  

Art and Craft department also organized a drawing competition on 'Road 

Safety' to create an awareness among the children. Children participated 

enthusiastically and made the motive a successful one. 

 

 


